ALABAMA BOARD OF COSMETOLOGY & BARBERING
MINUTES OF THE BOARD MEETING
RSA Union | Suite 300
Montgomery, Alabama

January 23, 2023
10:00 A.M.

Board Chairman Mr. Floyd McDonald called the meeting to order at 10:02 am and
presided over the meeting.

The invocation was given by Mr. McDonald, then he proceeded with the roll call. The
Board Members present were Ms. Misty Garrison, Ms. Michelle Callahan-Alvis, Ms. Kathy
Linden, and Mr. Floyd McDonald. The Board Members absent were Mr. General Jackson and
Mr. Daniel Powers. A quorum of the Board Members was present. Ms. Jeannie Price was
present, as Executive Director, and Ms. Neva Conway was present as legal counsel. The office
staff members present were Susan Jana and Madison Johnson. There were no public visitors
present.

Mr. McDonald asked if the Board Members had received and read the agenda for January
23,2023. All members present confirmed they had and that there were no questions. With all
ayes, the agenda was adopted.

Mr. McDonald asked if the Board Members present had received and read the minutes
from the October 17, 2022, Board Meeting. All members present confirmed they had and that
there were no questions. Ms. Callahan-Alvis made a motion to adopt the minutes from the
October 17, 2022, meeting, Ms. Linden seconded, and with all ayes, the motion was carried.

The complaint and the Administrative Law Judge's recommendation were read by Ms.
Price.

Complaint #2022C-0063- April’s Golden Comb and April Hom: $500 fine plus
administrative court costs. Ms. Price made an addendum to suspend Ms. April Horn's personal
and shop license if the amounts are not paid within 30 days. Ms. Linden made a motion to accept
the Judge's Recommendations and the addendum, and Ms. Callahan-Alvis seconded, with all
ayes the motion was carried.

Mr. McDonald asked if all Board members received a copy of the Financial Status Report
covering the period 10/01/22 through 12/31/22. All members indicated they had received and
reviewed this report and there were no questions.

Mr. McDonald noted that Ms. Lisa Brown was not present for her presentation.
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Ms, Susan Jana asked the Board if they would consider administering exams which were
not developed by NIC. She explained that other exams could have a greater focus on science and
sanitation. The Board gave their approval to administer exams other than only NIC exams.

Mr. McDonald asked if there was any other business to be addressed. With no responses
to the affirmative, Ms. Callahan-Alvis made a motion to adjourn the meeting and with all ayes,

the meeting was adjourned at 10:45 am.

The next meeting is scheduled for April 17, 2023, at 10:00 am.
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